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Acting Principal’s Comment

Caroline Raynes

Acting Principal

external examinations in November, and 
have learnt where you need to focus your 
energies.

Our year 10s took part in the Literacy and 
Numeracy Pilot last Thursday and Friday 
and we look forward to these results. 
They will help us plan for future changes 
coming into effect in 2024.

Te wiki o te reo Māori was celebrated 
with haka, ki o rahi, and inter class 
challenges.  It was great to hear students 
using te reo Māori often and we must 
keep up the wero of using the language 
as much as possible.

Last week saw the first meeting of 
the newly elected Board of Trustees.  
Welcome to Mary Foley who has joined 
us, and congratulations to Toni Green on 
her selection as the Presiding Member.  
Thank you to those students who put 
their name forward for the student BOT 
representative. It is admirable putting 
your name forward for governance and 
we look forward to seeing the results of 
that election. 

Sadly I want to say farewell and send best 
wishes to Mrs Chilton-Smith. Jeanette has 
been a treasured and beloved colleague 
for over twenty years at Hargest, having 
firstly been a teacher at Rosedale and 

Kia ora koutou e te whānau

Mr Newell and Mrs Buchanan are 
currently away in Europe reconnecting 
with our overseas agents.  We look 
forward to having more international 
students back in our kura as travel 
options open up and restrictions ease.

Thank you for the manner in which 
our senior students prepared and 
conducted themselves during Evidence 
Exams. Hopefully you will use the exam 
experience to build confidence for the 

Whanau Report

Tēnā rā koutou katoa, e te whānau o 
Hēmi Hākena. 
A recent highlight for the whānau 
class was the House Haka 
Competition.  It was awesome to see 
the mana and pono in performance 
and the full school haka was kaiora. 
The Kapa Haka rōpū also presented 
their new haka to the whole school 
for the first time. This was a fantastic 
demonstration of haka and students 

then taking up the position of Associate 
Principal at the Junior Campus.  We will 
remember Jeanette for her kindness, 
care and dedication to Hemi Hakena 
and we will miss her dearly.  Enjoy a well 
deserved change of pace in Wanaka with 
Constable Marty, who finally received 
the coveted Principal’s award last week.  
Thank you for all you have done for us 
Marty.

Jeanette, nga mihi nui e hoa -  for all you 
have done for us. 

Finally I wish to express my gratitude 
for the support and kindness offered 
to our students and staff in the loss of 
our student and rangatira in Year 12. 
The care that was shown by the Hargest 
community was  appreciated and we 
were very proud of the way our young 
people supported each other.

I hope the holidays bring the chance to 
recharge, spend time doing the things you 
love, and help you prepare for the term 
ahead.

Have a safe and refreshing break 
everyone.

Nga mihi 
Caroline Raynes 

Acting Principal

were moved by the performance. 
Nui te aroha ki te whānau i tēnei wā 
pōuri nei, mā te Atua e manaaki.

Kua ngaro i te tirohanga 
kanohi, engari mau tonu ki 
ngā tauwharewharenga o te 
ngākau.
Gone too soon by sight, 
but never gone by the deep 
reservoirs of our loving hearts.
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From the Boardroom

Kia ora koutou

Welcome to the new James Hargest 
College Board who met for the first 
time last week.  We are grateful to 
have a community who are interested 
and invested in the governance of 
our College and it was wonderful to 
have so many parents nominated.  
Congratulations to the elected 
Board members, Toni Green, Nic 
Raines, Richard Aitken, Mary Foley 
and Michelle Greenwood. The Staff 
Representative is Lara Buchanan.  
The first order of business was to 
appoint a Presiding Member and Toni 
Green was appointed to this position.  
Congratulations to Toni and the full 
Board.  We look forward to working 
with you over the next three years.  
The Junior Campus presented a report 
analysing achievement data in reading, 
writing and maths and looked at 
strengths and areas in which we can 
improve.  The impact of covid in terms 
of time away from school has meant 
there are some students who are not 
quite where we would like them to be.  

Staff Welcome 
Senior Campus

Jenny Song

This term we welcomed Jenny Song 
to the Maths Department. Previously 
Jenny  has tutored senior students in 
Korea. She is fluent in English, Korean 
and Chinese and enjoys singing and 
dancing in her spare time. Jenny is 
already proving to be a valuable asset to 
the Maths team.

Kia Ora from the PTA!

It was a rather fun meeting this month 
approving funding for the following:
• Low light lens which will be used by 

the photography students, taking 
photos of our production cast, 
promotional work and ball photos as 
well as other various tasks

• Compasses for our Duke of 
Edinburgh, Outdoor Education and 
Geography students 

Ainslie Bruce
PTA Chairperson

PTA Report

• Banner for the Interrobang group for 
promotional purposes 

• Year 8 Graduation Social
• End of Year Picnic - Junior Campus
• End of Year Prizegiving - Junior 

Campus
• Our PTA Second Hand Uniform Sale 

will be held on 13th December, more 
details yet to come. 

Waiho i te toipoto, kaua i te toiroa 
Let us keep closer together, not far apart
Ainslie Bruce 

PTA Chairperson

The next PTA meeting will be held in 
the Brigadier’s Room at the Senior 
Campus, scheduled to start at 7.30pm.
 

15 November 

Uniform Sale – 13 December 

PTA Meeting Dates

It was great to hear about the steps in place 
to support learners who need a boost in 
these foundational areas.  
School trips are taking off again which was 
very pleasing to the Board.  We heard about 
Mountain Biking, Rock Climbing, Basketball, 
Southern Jam and Rugby trips all coming up 
soon.  This is in addition to camps and other 

class trips. The Board wishes to thank 
all staff and parents who support our 
students in these important endeavours.   
We wish all students and whānau a 
relaxing holiday break doing what makes 
you happy.  

Nic Raines, Toni Green, Richard Aitken, Mary Foley and Michelle Greenwood. 
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Pacific 
Performance 

This term has been an exciting one for our 
Pacific students. Year 13 student Alexis 
Sapini has had a fantastic time working with 
her Pacific Performing group. They had an 
awesome time performing at the Junior 
Campus for the Year 7 and 8 students and to 
farewell Ms Chilton-Smith who has been an 
influential leader in our school. This group 
has been rehearsing for the last two terms 
and are looking forward to performing for 
our Support Centre students and staff and at 
an assembly in Term 4. Another highlight will 
be performing at our school Fono which will 
be held next term for all Pacific Peoples and 
their families across both campuses at James 
Hargest College. We are looking forward to 
other students joining and running other 
activities to highlight the skills and talent from 
our Pacific students.

Constable Marty was awarded a very 
special Principal’s award for his outstanding 
contribution and commitment to JHC. Thank you 
Constable Marty for your passion, enthusiasm, 
jokes and banter - you will be missed by us all. 
Happy retirement!
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Farewell Jeanette 
Chilton-Smith 
Associate Principal

Farewell Ms Chilton-Smith our wonderful leader. Jeanette has 
been a part of the 6 Layard Street family for 25 years. Her early 
years were spent teaching at Rosedale Intermediate under the 
guidance of Principal Paul Ferris. Paul admired Jeanette for her 
passion for teaching and learning. She also had a keen interest 
in hydroponics and developed a hydroponic room teaching 
students how to grow plants in water! 

After a short time away in Australia, immersing herself in 
a world of music, she returned to Rosedale in 1988 as a 
homeroom teacher under the leadership of the then Principal, 
Wayne Green. Near the end of 1990 she left to grow her own 
little family, returning to Rosedale in 2000 to teach as a Home 
Room teacher and lead the Science semispec team. 

Jeanette was part of the team with Rosedale Principal 
Robyn Harris, who helped the transition when Rosedale and 
Collingwood Intermediates amalgamated with James Hargest 
High School to form James Hargest College in 2005.  That year 
Jeanette picked up the wero to become a Specialist Science 
teacher and donned her white lab coat for several years, 
becoming famous for pushing her teaching resources around 
in a cart from class to class while the new purpose-built 
laboratory was built.  

Never failing to set herself goals and striving for excellence, 
Jeanette was then appointed as Deputy Principal at the 
beginning of 2007 working alongside the JHC Senior Leadership 
Team, led by Principal Paul O’Connor. In 2008 Jeanette dipped 

We wish to thank Ms Chilton-Smith for her long service to 
education, for inspiring young minds and leading with a 
pastoral heart. Her tireless efforts to keep up to date with 
current research and in particular the value she places 
on culturally responsive practice and te reo Māori has 
guided progress across both campuses. Jeanette is a highly 
respected educator and is regularly sought after to provide 
advice and guidance to many school colleagues within our 
community. Jeanette is a big advocate for children and a 
wonderfully supportive colleague. 

Jeanette is re-living (as opposed to retiring) to Wānaka 
to pursue her interests in camping, fishing, hiking and 
painting all the while spending a great deal of time with her 
mokopuna. We will miss Ms Chilton-Smith greatly and wish 
her all the very best on those river beds - may the fish bite 
and the mountain tracks be smooth. 

Ko te pae tawhiti whāia kai tata, 
Ko te pae tata whakamaua kai tina
Seek out distant horizons, 

and cherish those you attain

her toes in the Associate Principal role in an acting 
capacity. This set her in good stead for working towards 
applying for and being appointed as Associate Principal 
in 2014 with Principal Andy Wood. 

Ms Chilton-Smith has been involved in the daily life 
of the College with her participation in road patrol, 
mountain biking (even breaking her arm while taking 
students out mountain biking!) Science, meticulously 
doing the make-up in productions, supporting kapa haka 
rōpū, art classes, taking extras in classrooms, Citizens 
of the World American exchange, camps, ski trips, the 
uniform committee and much much more. 

Haere ra e hoa, 
poroporoaki ki to tatou 
rangatira whakamiharo
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The X Factory production was staged 
earlier this month. Our super talented 
students showcased their singing, acting 
and dancing skills by presenting a very 
entertaining and engaging musical.

Junior Campus 
Production  

THE X FACTORY
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The Not So Major Production

A mini musical look at characters from  

Ancient Greece…with a 60s twist.

James Hargest College Senior Campus Hall

Wednesday 19 October   ◊   Thursday 20 October   ◊    7pm 

Adults $10    ◊    Students $5

ShowQuest 
Wearable 
Arts - Toi 

Ella McEwan-Franks 
entered the Wearable 
Arts - Toi section of 
ShowQuest and was 
awarded Outstanding 
Creative Impact in the 
Kiwiana section. 

Staff Farewell 
Junior Campus

Nola Cassidy
Whaea Nola began with us at the start of 2020 
in her first year of teaching. Right from day 
one we could tell that she has a huge heart 
and builds strong and reliable relationships 
with her students. These relationships played 
a huge part in the success of her classes 
during lockdowns and times of distance 
learning. What a year to start your teaching 
career Nola!  Whaea Nola has led the 
development of Waka Ama and Pūtangitangi 
in the short time she has worked here and has 
been a pivotal member of the teaching team 
of our kapa haka roopu. Nola is leaving us to 
spread her wings and move to Australia. We 
will miss her and wish her all the very best 
with her future endeavours.  

Kāore te kumara e kōrero mō tōna ake reka.
The kumara does not say how sweet it is.
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Junior Campus 
Book Day
The Junior Campus was very excited to hold 
their annual book day after previous Covid 
disruptions. This year we held our day as 
close as we could to International Literacy 
Day which occurs on 8 September. There 
were so many amazing book character 
costumes from the students. They embraced 
the day with enthusiasm and creativity. 

Syndicates gathered in the hall throughout 
the morning to challenge their knowledge of 
children’s literature, with a kahoot quiz and 
first line of a book competition. Syndicate 
leaders also shared their favourite book 
with students at this assembly. All students 
competed in rotations with different teachers 
involving activities such as art, puppetry, 
scattergories and even quidditch. Other 
competitions were held prior to the day, 
including writing, digital storytelling and 
designing a book cover. 

The library had their own dramas occurring 
too with a mystery needing solved. Huge 
thanks to the amazing staff who dressed up 
for the day, your characters were superb and 
definitely added to the atmosphere created 
for our ākonga. It  really was absolutely 
amazing to see faces, and have fun and 
laughter with the return of this Junior 
Campus event to our calendar.
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For Term 3, the ODR camp 
was at Cardrona Snow 
Farm. We learnt how to 
Nordic ski which is quite 
different to normal skiing, 
especially as you had to 
learn how to ski uphill. Nic, 
from Adventure Southland, 
also advised the group how 
to make an igloo. The class 
split in two to create their 
masterpieces. Although an 
igloo wasn’t totally created, 
a great effort was made. 
There were also snow caves 
from a previous group 
at the Musterer’s hut so 
students could experience 
them.

Outdoor 
Recreation
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Year 9/10

2nd  Ashton McKay   H9SWO Southland Musicians Club (pictured)
3rd  Noah Lietze   T9djn  The Land Girls (pictured)
Merit Abby Street-Wilson W9KT  Fire Crisis 
Merit Nicholas Cowie W9SWY John Walker

SPECIAL CATEGORIES

Biography
1st  Lachlan Checketts H9SJN  Remembering Johnny Checketts  

Disasters and Conflict
Merit  Luke Bottger  T9djn  Sri Lanka Economic Crisis
Merit Abby Street-Wilson W9KT  Fire Crisis NZ  

Genealogy

1st  Lachlan Checketts H9SJN  Remembering Johnny Checketts 

Merit  Noah Lietze  T9djn  The Land Girls
 Nicholas Cowie  W9SWY John Walker  

Health
Merit  Holly Duston T9CGL   I’ll be your eyes 

Horticulture
1st  Olivia Scarlett  H9SWO Itinerant Workers 

National Council of Women Prize
1st  Ella McEwan-Franks T9CGL  Is Sewing Just for Grandmas

Current Events

Merit  Elly Baird  H9SJN   Food Waste  
Merit  Cora O’Rourke H9BF   Reducing Fast Fashion

Social Science Fair 2022
Congratulations to the following Senior Campus Students on your awards at 
the recent Social Science Fair. There were some outstanding entries and very 
interesting topics chosen.

Parent evening Parent evening 
with with 

John Parsons John Parsons 

Wednesday 19 October
Junior Campus Hall 

7:00pm.

John is an Internet Safety 
and Risk Assessment 
Consultant working with 
schools, the private sector 
and the health sector, 
providing specialist advice 
and direction on the
safe and ethical use of 
Digital Communication 
Technology. 

He is a published  author
and a social commentator 
who works throughout New 
Zealand and internationally. 
He will be running a 
session for parents and 
caregivers on cyber safety 
on 19 October in the Junior 
Campus Hall at 7pm.  
These sessions are highly 
recommended and help 
adults to support their 
children to stay safe online.

Term 4:

Monday 17 October 

 Start of Term 4

Monday 24 October
 Labour Day
Friday 25 November
 MOE Accord Day 

  School Closed
Monday 28 November  
 MOE Accord Day
 School Closed
Thursday 8 December: 
 End of Term 4

Term Dates for 

2022
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He toa, he toa, he toa, he toa
Ko Hākena e
Ara - hii… aue… hii!

The opening lines of the Hemi Hakena Haka rang out across 
the school in Week 8, as we celebrated Te Wiki o te Reo Māori 
(Māori Language Week).
For the first time ever, staff performed the Haka to the students 
to kick off the afternoon. The students cheered loudly as all of 
the teacher’s mahi on Thursdays before school, paid off. This was 
the start of a new tradition that is here to stay.
Then it was time for our ākonga to show us their House pride; 
and we were not disappointed. Ka mau te wehi Senior Campus 
students! You were all simply awesome. 
The competition ended with a rousing full school haka before the 
results were announced. 
Congratulations to Thomson for taking out the win in 2022.
A big thank you to our judge Jacinta Kerepeti, and the teachers 
and students for their mahi. What a competition it was.

Haka
House Competition

Above: Thomson House Haka - 
winning house
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On Friday afternoons in terms two and three, 
students at the Junior Campus get to choose a 
Sport and Rec activity.  It is always a fun-filled 
way to finish the week.  There are a huge variety 
of options to suit everyone. Some activities that 
have been on offer this year include: Jump ‘n’ 
Fun, ten pin bowling, archery,  basketball, cycling, 
gymnastics, swimming, badminton, table tennis, 
walking, coding, crafts, art, music, photography, 
outdoor games, rugby and futsal.  

Sport and Rec
Junior Campus
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Commendations:
Easy Not Greasy     Lucy Thomas
The Quest For The Best Cupcake   Megan Wheeler
What Drinking Water Is Better For You? Out Of Town  Oliver Van Uden-Smith
            Or Country?  Felix Gilmour
How Safe Is Our Drinking Water?   Millie Hackett
      Anika Cruickshank
      Shalom Naitau
What Coloured Bird Feeder Attracts The Most Birds?  Blake Van Uden-Smith
Which Sunscreen Is The Best   Rylea Osborn   
      Molly Pasco

Science and Technology Awards Bronze
Drip n Sip Ice Cream Catcher   Abigail Bottger
Prosthetic Leg     Braedyn Dykes
      Noah Mennell
Stain Removers     Libby Crawford
Dirty Coins     Grace Murphy
      Laura James  
Is Bigger Always Better?    Luke Kelsall
      Sam Elder
How Much Gluten In Different Flowers  Niamh Hegan
Stop The Spills     Hamish Wallace

Science and Technology Awards Silver
Melting Chocolate    Isaac Elder
Cat Litter Investigation    Ella Liu
Battery Saver     Hailey Macpherson
Digital Dog Bowl     Rachel Rees
0 --> 100 Age Vs Reaction    Samantha Gibbs
      Mikayla Mortimer
Family Identification    Amanda Henderson
Spread The Lead     Caleb Devery
      Taylor Erskine
Which Is The Best Method Of Popping Popcorn?  Hannah Wilson
Balance, Balance, Balance    Katelyn Street-Wilson
 

NZAS Southland Science and 
Technology Fair 2022

A very large contingent of budding 
young scientists represented the 
College at the Southland Science 
and Technology Fair held at the 
Invercargill Workingmen’s Club from 
Tuesday 6 –  Friday 9, September. 
34 students with 24 projects across 
both campuses entered the Fair this 
year.
The standard at the Fair was really 
high and we are delighted with the 
large numbers of projects that won 
awards. 
Students from Hargest won many 
of the major award categories 
at this year’s Fair and lots more 
exhibitor’s won special prizes and 
commendations as listed below.
Congratulations to all exhibitors at 
the NZAS Southland Science and 
Technology Fair this is the best 
performance for our school in recent 
times.

Thursday 3 November 2022 

 7pm at the Invercargill  
Working Men’s Club

This is a very pleasant occasion for graduating 
Year 13 students and their parents/caregivers to 

celebrate their time at James Hargest College.
Tickets will be available from the school office 

from 17 October for $45 per person.
Please note: due to the size of the event, we 

cannot accommodate additional family members 
or friends.

Any enquiries to Mr Redmond
predmond@jameshargest.school.nz

Year 13 Graduation Dinner 
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Special Prizes
Southland Forest & Bird - Best Exhibit related to Conservation
What Coloured Bird Feeder Attracts The Most Birds? Blake Van Uden-Smith

Baking Industry Research Trust - Best Exhibit related to Bread or Flour
How Much Gluten In Different Flowers  Niamh Hegan

Ministry of Education & Ministry of Health - Best Exhibit Related to  
Public Health
Prosthetic Leg     Braedyn Dykes
      Noah Mennell

Soroptimists Encouragement Award for Girls in Science
Digital Dog Bowl     Rachel Rees

Statistics New Zealand - Best Exhibit related to Statistics 
Which Is The Best Method Of Popping Popcorn? Hannah Wilson

NZIFST Food Technology Science Award
Which Is The Best Method Of Popping Popcorn? Hannah Wilson

NZIFST Food Technology Science Award
Melting Chocolate    Isaac Elder

NZAS Prize related to Consumer Science
Melting Chocolate    Isaac Elder

Major Awards
Southland Forest & Bird - Best NZAS Excellence in Science Year 7 & 8
Melting Chocolate             Isaac Elder

NZAS Excellence in Technology Year 9 & 10
Digital Dog Bowl              Rachel Rees

Circus Challenge came to put on an epic show for 
James Hargest Junior Campus. In the first period of 
the day they came and showcased their skills, some 
of which we would be learning later on. Throughout 
the day, two classes at a time gathered in the hall to 
learn something new. The crew from Circus Challenge 
showed us how to juggle using fabric as an easier 
method and also added variations later on. Then we 
each grabbed a stick and a plate and were taught how 
to spin the plates on the sticks with various methods 
ranging in difficulty. Everybody got involved and had a 
great time. A big thank you to Clint and Jess for sharing 
their talents and putting in lots of effort to make a 
fantastic show! Zac G and Hannah D Room 12.

Circus 
Challenge
Junior Campus
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Congratulations to the staff who won 25 to 18 
in this nail biting battle!

Ki-O-Rahi
Students vs. Staff Match

Year 11 students have been enjoying 
printmaking with Mrs Beadle. Tinashe 
Shato has chosen Rugby as his theme - 
what a great combination!

Art
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House dodgeball has been running 
for the last four weeks at lunch 
times and intervals. Fair and 
competitive games were exciting to 
watch for those in the gallery and 
those participating on the court. 
Hamilton came out as the overall 
winner of the competition followed 
closely by Menzies in second and 
Watson and Thomson sharing 3rd 
place.

Dodgeball
House Competition

Year 9 camps take place in November of Term Four.  We rely on parent 
helpers to enable us to run these camps. If you are able to help out it 
would be very much appreciated. Your child will have forms to fill in 
if you are interested in helping. If you have any questions regarding 
camps please contact your child’s Form Teacher.

Monday 31 October - Wednesday 2 November – H9SJN, W9SWY
Wednesday 2 November  - Friday 4 November – H9SWO, T9CGL
Monday 14 November - Wednesday 16 November – M9ETS, M9SGF
Wednesday 16 November - Friday 18 November – W9AMA, T9djn 

Monday 21 November - Wednesday 23 November – W9KT, M9GAN
Wednesday 23 November - Friday 25 November – H9BF

Year 9 Camps at 
Borland Lodge

Digital Technologies

Māori Language Week this year 
was well celebrated in Digital 
Technologies. Students were given 
a range of Activity Tasks to choose 
from. The focus was for students to 
celebrate Māori Language and learn 
something new. Students learnt to 
project manage their tasks effectively 
and consolidate their work by 
testing what they know. Some of the 
activities they could choose from:
• Create an Infographic for Māori 

Language Week using “Body 
Parts”

• Use Scratch to create a quiz for a 
classmate to test their te reo or 
tell your pepeha (butterfly).

• Use Piskel Online to create 
a sprite or GIF picture of 
Maui.

• Create Māori Pixel Art 
using Pixelar or Minecraft 
Education.

• Create a Microsoft Booklet 
for our Hargest Family. 

• Create a website in Adobe 
Dreamweaver.

• Explore the Minecraft world 
Ngā Motu by creating a 
Portfolio using the Camera in 
Minecraft.

• Use Prezi or Canva or 
Microsoft PowerPoint to 
create interactive slides.

By Sofia Campbell-Wall

By Henry Woodward

By Katelyn McNatty
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Design and Visual  
Communication

Design and Visual Communication 

is about designing and communicating ideas 
through the use of sketching, 
model making, technical drawing and 
computer drawing.

The course is made up of design projects 
such as Go Kart, Sleepout, Gift Box and Child’s 
Toy.

Students are taught how to design 
using sketching, technical drawing, 
computer drawing and presentation 
techniques.
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Bebras Computing 
Challenge

The Bebras Computing Challenge took place in late August this year. The Challenge 
introduces computational thinking (i.e. thinking like a computer) to students.  It 
is organised in over 30 countries and designed to get students all over the world 
excited about computing. Each participant gets 45 minutes to answer a set of 
multiple-choice questions that focus on computational and logical thinking. 
There were 6 James Hargest College Senior Campus students who completed the 
challenge for 2022 online this term. There were over 1000 students from all over 
the world taking part in this challenge. 

Results: 

Hard Materials
Level 3 Hard Materials students 
Jonty Robertson (L) and Max Smith 
have been making cool bedside 
cabinets.

Cadets (Year 9/10) 
Merit awarded to Olivia Scarlett 

Distinction awarded to Sebastian Gray.

Seniors (Year 12/13) 
Merit awarded to Eulalia Terra Teodoro 

Distinction awarded to Danny Richardson, 
who placed First in this category in New 
Zealand. (pictured)

Congratulations to the other participants: 
Jonathan Ciju and Sophia Kwong.

 
HARGEST 
STUDY 
CENTRE

Get help with your school work.
Teachers, Librarian and Peer Tutors 
available to help with homework, 
research, exam study, and classwork

 Senior Campus Library 
  Tuesdays 3.30 - 5.00pm
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Dan Davin Writing 
Competition

Interrobang 
Launch

Congratulations to our students who 
submitted entries to the recent Dan Davin 
Writing  Competition, we are proud of you 
for embracing the vulnerability that comes 
with sharing your mahi.  
In particular, ka mau te wehi to students 
who placed within the competition:
• Lilah Jack who gained highly 

commended in the Junior Creative 
Writing 

• Ashley Phillips and Chelsea Smith who 
gained highly commended placings 
in the Senior Poetry (the highest 
accolade available)

On Wednesday evening an 
audience of around 50 was 
privileged to be in attendance for 
the launch of the 2023 edition of 
Interrobang, our James Hargest 
publication of student writing 
and artwork.  

Throughout the evening we 
were treated to students reading 
their work aloud or sharing their 
design process, from Claire Best 
discussing the ways in which 

• James Bath and Katie Melgren 
who gained highly commended 
placings in the Senior Creative 
Writing  

And a huge round of applause goes to 
Ruby Hickey who took out the Senior 
Creative Writing competition with her 
piece entitled ‘Reflection’.

Ruby, Ashley, Katie, Lilah (absent: James)

she chose to portray 
relationships and the way 
they can change over time, 
to Hazel Gray discussing 
how she chose to represent 
climate issues and why, 
from Jess Pollard’s reading 
of her ‘Memoirs of a 
Beast’ to Ruby Hickey’s 
‘Reflection’.  

Pauline Smith, the author of Dawn 
Raids, was our guest speaker 
who had us all thinking deeply 
about the role of art sharing three 
statements by Johnny Penisula - 
Art is:
Who we are
Where we are
What we are
She then related these comments 
to the images and written works 
she had enjoyed and respected 
within the magazine.  

Congratulations to all 
contributors whose work 
was selected for inclusion 
and well done to the 
Interrobang team of Mr 
James, Alice McIntosh, 
Charlotte Dassen, 
Sophie Kelsall, Megan 
Sullivan and Rachel 
Eckhold for the fruition 
of a magazine that 
celebrates creativity 
within our school.
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Cups and 
Trophies

It is time to return any cups 
and trophies that you may 

have at home.
Please hand them in at 

Junior or Senior Campus 
Reception.

YEAR 9 & 10 EXAM TIMETABLE 2022YEAR 9 & 10 EXAM TIMETABLE 2022

MORNING AFTERNOON

MONDAY 7 NOVEMBER YEAR 9 ENGLISH (2 HOURS) 
10.30am to 12.30pm

YEAR 10 MATHS (2 HOURS) 
1:10pm to 3:10pm

WEDNESDAY 9  NOVEMBER
YEAR 9 MATHS (2 HOURS)

1:10pm to 3:10pm

THURSDAY 10 NOVEMBER
YEAR 10 ENGLISH (2 HOURS) 

1:10pm to 3:10pm

FRIDAY 11 NOVEMBER
YEAR 9 SOCIAL STUDIES (2 HOURS) 

1:10pm to 3:10pm

MONDAY 14 NOVEMBER YEAR 10 SOCIAL STUDIES (2 HOURS) 
9.00am to 11.00am

TUESDAY 15 NOVEMBER
YEAR 10 SCIENCE (2 HOURS) 

1:10pm to 3:10pm

Please encourage your daughter/son in Years 11, 12 and 13 to strive 
for Excellence! NZQA recognises high achievement through official 
endorsements as follows:

Certificate Endorsement: If you gain 50 credits at Excellence your NCEA 
will be endorsed with Excellence. If you gain 50 credits at Merit (or a mix 
of Merit and Excellence) your NCEA will be endorsed with Merit.

Course Endorsement: If in a single year you gain 14 or more credits at 
Merit and/or Excellence for a course (subject), you will gain endorsement 
in that course. At least 3 credits must be from externally assessed 
standards and 3 credits from internally assessed standards in that course 
(Note: this condition does not apply to Physical Education or Level 3 Visual 
Arts).

100 Club: Students who get 100 Excellence credits are invited to join our 
elite 100 Club!

Hargest has a fine tradition of students excelling at the top end. This 
doesn’t happen by accident. It takes serious planning, goal setting and 
hard work. Students have access to all the resources, tutorials, dedicated 
teachers and support from home to help them reach these goals.
Let’s help our 2021 students make the most of 
their opportunities here as they have done in the 
past!

Striving for Success!

Whāia te iti kahurangi ki te tūohu koe 
me he maunga teitei

Aim for the highest cloud so that if you 
miss it, you will hit a lofty mountain

Ruby, Ashley, Katie, Lilah (absent: James)
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9.30 Sch Bio

9.30 am Level One
Science

L3 Bio 2 pm 2pm Level 2 Chem

2pm Sch Phy

9.30 am Level 3
Chem

9.30 am L2 Bio
2 pm L3 Phy

Economics Tutorials
All Levels - Saturdays from 1.30 to 3.00pm in F8. 
Commencing from Term 4.

Tutorials
Classics Tutorials

By arrangement - contact Mrs Jenkinson
email: sjenkinson@jameshargest.school.nz

Food and Nutrition Tutorials
Level One FNT
Friday 18 November  10:00am  
Monday 21 November  10:00am   

Level Two FNT
Monday 21 November  11:30am

Level Three FNT
Tuesday 22 November  11:30am

Music Tutorials with Mrs Jarman
Level One
Thursday 3 November  11.30 am - 12. 30 pm (aural)
 11.30 am - 12. 30 pm (theory)
Friday 4 November  10.00 am - 11.00 am (aural)
 11.00 am - 12.00 pm (theory)
Monday 7  November  1.30 pm - 2.30 pm (aural)
 2.30 pm - 3.30 pm (theory)
Wednesday 9 November 9.00 am - 10.00 am (aural)
 10.00 am - 11.00 am (aural) 

Level Two 
Monday 14 November  1.30 pm - 3.30 pm 
Wednesday 16 November 1.30 pm - 3.30 pm 
Friday 18 November  9.00 am - 11.00 am

Level Three
Wednesday 23 November 1.30 pm - 3.30 pm 
Monday 28 November  1.30 pm - 3.30 pm 
Wednesday 30 November 1.30 pm - 3.30 pm 
Thursday 1 December 11.30 am - 1.00 pm

Scholarship:
Friday 14 October - Recordings (all day as scheduled)
Portfolio completion one-on-one by appointment with 
Mrs Jarman.

Maths Tutorials
All Maths tutorials will be in the library classroom.

Level 1 Maths
Mon 7 Nov  9:30am - 11:00am
Tues 8 Nov 9:30am - 11:00am
Wed 9 Nov  9:30am - 11:00am

Level 2 Maths
Mon 7 Nov  1:30pm - 3:00pm
Tues 8 Nov 1:30pm - 3:00pm

Level 3 Statistics 

Mon 7 Nov  9:30am - 11:00am

Level 3 Calculus 

Wed9 Nov 9:30am - 11:00am
Thurs 10 Nov  9:30am - 11:00am 
Fri 11 Nov 9:30am - 11:00am

Media Studies Tutorials
Level One
Monday 21 November  12:00pm   Library classroom 

Level Two 
Friday 4 November  11:30am P5

Level Three
Tuesday 22 November  10:00am Library classroom

Accounting Tutorials
Level One
Friday 18 Nov Period 4 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room)
Tuesday 22 Nov Period 4 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room) 

Level Two with Mrs Gray
Monday 7 Nov  Period 5 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room)
Tuesday 8 Nov  Period 5 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room)

Level Three 

Friday 11 Nov  Period 5 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room)
Monday 14  Nov Period 5 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room)

Scholarship
Thursday 17 Nov Period 2 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room)
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Science

Until Seniors Leave:

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

Before school Scholarship Biology

B8

Physics

L2 + 3 N3

Lunchtime L3 Biology B8 Science L1 B11

Physics L2 B13

Science L1 B11

Physics

L2 + 3 B13

After school L2 + 3 Chemistry

Period 5 in B12

L2 Bio

D1

After Seniors Leave Tutorials and Staffing

Week MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

Four

7 - 11 November

Note Junior Exams

so 2-1-2 timetable

Biology Scholarship

9 - 11 am B8

9.30 Sch Bio Level One Science

1.10 pm - 2.20

(period 4) B10

2.20 - 3.20 (period

5) B10

3.20 - 4 pm B10

Level One Science

11.25 - 12.25 pm

(period 3) B10

1pm - 2.05 (period

4) RS

2.05 - 3pm B10

L3 Biology 10-12

PRY B10

Five

14 - 18  Nov

Note Junior Exams

so 2-1-2 timetable

on 15th back to

normal 16th

Level One Science

11.20 - 12. 30 pm

B8

1 pm - 2.05 pm

(period 4) B8

2.05 - 3.20 pm

(period 5) B8

L3 Biology 9 - 11 am

PRY B8

9.30 am Level One
Science

Level 2 and 3

Chemistry 2 - 4 pm

B12

L3 Bio 2 pm

Level 2 and 3

Chemistry 2 - 4 pm

B12

2pm Level 2 Chem

2pm Sch Phy

2 - 3.30 pm Level 3

Chem B12

9.30 am Level 3
Chem

Level 2 Bio

9 - 10 am B13

12.35 - 1.30 pm B9

2- 3 pm Level 3

Physics N3

Six

21 - 25 Nov

Level 2 Biology

10 am - 11 am B8

11.30 - 12.30 pm B8

Level 3 Physics

11.30 - 12.30 pm

B13

2.10 - 3.20 pm N3

Level 2 Biology

2.10 - 3.20 pm B9

3.20 pm - 4 pm B9

Level 3 Physics

2 - 3.20 pm B13

Level 2 Biology

10am - 11 am B10

11.30 - 12.30 pm

B10

Level 3 Phy

12.30 pm - 1.30 pm

B13

2.10 - 3.20 pm  B13

9.30 am L2 Bio
2 pm L3 Phy

Drama Tutorials

By arrangement - contact Ms Buist
email: jbuist@jameshargest.school.nz

Visual Art Tutorials

• Scholarhship Painting and Printmaking
 Tuesdays 8:00am 

• Scholarhship Photography
 Wednesdays 8:00am 

Business Studies Tutorials
Level Two
Thursday 24 Nov  Period 3 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room)
Tuesday 29 Nov    Period 3 in F6 (Miss Dobson’s room)
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I was lucky enough to be invited to The 
National Council of Women Southland Annual 
Suffrage Breakfast. Over a delicious breakfast 
we celebrated the hard work and dedication 
of women before us who have given women 
today the freedom and right to vote. We were 
also lucky enough to hear from guest speaker 
Serena Lyders who shared with us the suffrage 
journey of Aotearoa women from a Māori point 

Womens’ Suffrage

of view. I learnt about extremely influential 
Māori wāhine such as Iriaka Rātana and Meri 
Te Tai Mangakāhia who helped pave the way 
for generations of wāhine in Aotearoa. Meri Te 
Tai Mangakāhia did not just request women’s 
right to vote, she was actually the first person 
to motion wāhine Māori being eligible to sit in 
the Maori parliament in 1893. 
These powerful wāhine help us to understand 
the significant contributions wāhine Māori 
made to women’s suffrage in New Zealand and 
the importance of including their legacy when 
we celebrate women’s rights to vote as equal 
citizens. Serena also shared her own story of 
the positive impact she has had on Invercargill’s 
community and the inspirational, supporting 
wāhine in her own life. Celebrating Womens’ 
Suffrage is not only about recognising the 
mahi from the women in the past but is also 
an opportunity to reflect on the women in our 
own lifes who have positively impacted us. 
Emma Faherty

Geography

The Year 12 trip to Aoraki Mt Cook included a  
helicopter flight up to a peak above the Tasman 
Glacier.
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Duke of 
Edinburgh

Over the weekend of 23 - 25 
September, a group of 10 Duke 
of Edinburgh Silver  students 
accompanied by parents and 
teachers tramped the Rakiura Track, 
Stewart Island. The purpose was to 
achieve our Adventurous Journey 
by putting our  skills that we have 
learned over the years to practice.
Leaving on Friday we drove to 
Bluff and had a flat ferry crossing 
over to Oban.  Our adventures 
included fishing off the wharf (only 
catching some interesting starfish),  
exploring the remote beaches and 
meandering through the thick bush 
and stopping at the many historical 
sites on our way. The tramp was 32 
km in total, mostly hills but with 
some flat spots too. We followed 
the tracks along the beautiful 
beaches, spotting kiwi footprints 
along the way. 
At North Arm hut we played highly 
competitive games of spoons and 
snap, explored the estuary, fished  
and looked for kiwi after dark. 
Unfortunately we didn’t see any but 
hearing some was almost just as 
cool. We were not deterred by the 
deep mud warnings.   

The Duke of Edinburgh students 
practiced carrying someone 
in a stretcher in case of an 
emergency that they made and 
building emergency shelters as 
well as cooking and organizing 
our own dinners. Unfortunately, 
we did encounter a plague of 
rats.  These rats seem to be 
avoiding the bait stations due to 
plentiful food on the ground. 

 On the final day we walked 
back out to Oban, this 
section  was shorter than 
the previous day  and we 
were all walking faster with 
the motivation of hot chips 
from the Kai Kart.
We were super thankful 
to the adults - Ms 
Smith, Mr Dymond and 
Mrs Greeff, Mr Wilson,                                   

Mr Meijer and 
Mr Hackett  who  
supervised our 
adventures. We had 
some great weather  
for tramping. The ferry 
ride back was a little 
bumpy crossing back 
and thoroughly enjoyed 
exploring our backyard. 
By Maya Oppikofer  
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WHĀNAU KŌRERO
We are thrilled to tell you about a new online support we 
are offering to our school community. On our website you 
will find SchoolTV which provides you with a wide range 
of support through videos or articles about a multitude 
of topics relevant to your children. You will find this in 
our wellbeing portal under the Whānau Kōrero section 
of our website. Please take some time to browse through 
SchoolTV and let us know if you find it useful. 

Each month a new ‘Special Report’ is added to the 
programme. Many of you will find this month’s report 
interesting.

This month on SchoolTV - Online Gaming 

Games are an integral part of human behaviour. It is normal 
and healthy for young people to engage in play as a part 
of their daily lives, including playing games online. Like 
most activities, online gaming can have both positive and 
negative outcomes. It can be intimidating and confusing 
for carers trying to understand a young person’s online 
experiences with many considering that staring at a 
screen is an unhealthy habit. However, the World Health 
Organisation believes that as well as the risks, there are 
also many positive benefits associated with online gaming 
and these could be key in nurturing bonds with others.

During the pandemic, there was an explosive growth of 
gaming as people sought much 
needed connection during 
isolation. In the media, gaming 
often gets bad publicity 
because most coverage tends 
to concentrate on the minority 
of gamers who play to such 
an extent that it compromises 
all other areas of their life. 
However, online gaming can 
teach young people many 
skills including teamwork, 
concentration, communication 
and problem solving. It 
requires a level of interaction 
and skill from the player; unlike 
watching television, which is 
more passive.

Online communities provide 
opportunities for young people 
to feel socially connected and 

have a sense of belonging. At healthy 
levels, gaming can increase self-esteem 
and social acceptance. However, any 
behaviour, when taken to extreme, can 
also have a negative impact on a young 
person’s everyday life. Understanding 
online experiences and knowing the 
warning signs if students are at risk, will 
help nurture a more positive relationship 
with online gaming and help your family 
find the right balance.

If you are concerned about online gaming 
habits, it’s important to consider a number 
of factors. This edition will provide 
strategies in how to deal with any issues 
you may be experiencing. We hope you 
take time to reflect on the information 
offered in this month’s edition, and we 
always welcome your feedback.

If you do have any concerns about the 
wellbeing of your child, please contact our 
guidance team for further information or 
seek medical or professional help.

Here is the link to this month’s edition 
https://jameshargest.nz.schooltv.
me/newsletter/online-gaming

The team from 
Sharesies recently 
presented an 
investment seminar 
to over fifty 
interested Senior 
Campus students.

Commerce
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The Junior Campus Year 8 GATE students have been working really hard over the 
past few weeks to prepare for the 2022 Social Science Fair which was held at the 
Workingmen’s Club from 30 August - 3 September. The quality of the presentations 
was outstanding and all students who entered the fair can feel very proud of what 
they have achieved. 
The Junior Campus had the most successful fair to date with a number of students 
receiving a prize. Congratulations to the following prize winners: 

Year 7/8

2nd Overall Flynn Cunningham   Convenience at what cost?
Merit  Aston Couper   Battle of the Nerves 
Merit  Kate Hickey    The Dark Side of Tik Tok
Merit  Erin Wilkinson   The Dark Side of Tik Tok
Merit  Isaac Elder   Splash Palace Closure
Merit   Tasmin Schiller   Sleep Tight

SPECIAL CATEGORIES

Current Events

1st  Isaac Elder   Splash Palace Closure 
2nd  Emily Wheeler  Mental Health - a silent struggle
3rd  Noah Hackett  Electric Vehicles vs Petrol 
Merit  Kate Hickey   The Dark Side of Tik Tok
Merit  Erin Wilkinson   The Dark Side of Tik Tok
Merit  Elsie Turrell   Missy Vining
Merit   Isabelle Speight    Help Don’t Judge Mental Health

Health
Runner up Sophie Meijer  A Journey through anxiety 
Merit   Tasmin Schiller   Sleep Tight
Merit   Ella-Rose Stewart   Mental Health - a silent struggle
Merit   Jesse van Beek    Mental Health - a silent struggle
Merit   Kobe Faulkner    Colour Blindness
Merit   Isabelle Speight    Help Don’t Judge Mental Health
Merit   Emily Wheeler    Mental Health - a silent struggle
Merit   Isabelle Speight    Help Don’t Judge Mental Health

Biography
Merit  Carter Oliver    Jacob Duffy

Disasters and Conflict
Runner up Jonathon Sim   The Vietnam War Runner Up

Social Science Fair 2022 
Junior Campus GATE

Future Southland chefs showed off their 
culinary skills during the return of a 
traditional local competition.
After a hiatus of several years, the 
Southland Secondary Schools Cooking 
Competition was held at the Southland 
Institute of Technology (SIT) on Saturday 
24th September with 130 entries of 
pupils from school from across the 
region.
Pupils took part in live pasta 
competitions and barista coffee 
presentations. They also presented their 
creations in scone, cupcake and baking 
competitions.
 

Logan Jordan was excited after winning 
first prize in the live pasta junior 
competition.
He created his own version of a 
fettuccine alfredo. He might study to 
become a chef in the future, he said.
“I decided to take part in this event as it 
is a good try-out for me and my skills.”
 

JHC placings in the competition: 
Logan Jordan - First place for Junior 
Pasta.
Katelyn Street-Wilson - Third place for 
Junior Quiche.
Holly Duston - Second place for Junior 
Cupcakes.
Sophia Kwong - Second place for Senior 
Barista.
Miles Young -  Third place for Senior 
Barista.
Credit: https://www.southlandexpress.
co.nz/features/life-style/cooking-
contest-rekindled/

Southland 
Secondary 
Schools Cooking 
Competition
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Rugby 
Prize Giving

 Most Valuable Forward Amber McKeay
 Most Valuable Back  Natasha Santos-O’Connell
 Most Improved Player Ella Service 

 Most Valuable Forward Dylan Marwick
 Most Valuable Back  Carter Middlemiss
 Most Improved Player Jack Seeler

 Most Valuable Forward Fabian Eschenmoser
 Most Valuable Back  Tom Loader
 Most Improved Player Flynn Elder
 

 Most Valuable Forward  Jamie Riwhi
 Most Valuable Back  Joshua McIntyre
 Team Spirit   Harry Godsall-Folster 

U14

U16

Junior Campus

U16 Girls
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 Most Valuable Forward Amber McKeay
Most Valuable Back  Natasha Santos-O’Connell
Most Improved Player Ella Service 

Junior Rugby Cup  Libby Sargeant
Damian Harper Memorial Cup Dylan Marwick 
Brierley Trophy  Tom Addie 
Old Boys Cup  Tom Addie
Irwin Trophy  Ethan Wishart
The ILT Cup   Natasha Santos-O’Connell
Tinnock Trophy  Preston Evans
McIntyre Cup  Rugby Person of the Year  

   Simon Richardson
   

Club Awards

U18   

 Most Valuable Forward  Ethan Wishart
 Most Valuable Back  Tee Chilton 
 Most Improved Player Finn Excell
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More than 250 dancers and athletes from across the country 
descended on Invercargill for a shot at national titles in the 
National Schools Aerobics Championships (NZCAF) on 17th & 
18th September.

The 28th annual event was held at ILT’s Stadium Southland 
with competitors representing their schools in a range of 
individual and team categories.

Lily Morgan 3rd duo
Brooke Acker 3rd individual, 2nd team
Jasmine Caudwell 1st team
Pyper Brown 5th individual, 1st team
Kendyl Hair 2nd individual, 3rd team
Nicola Schol 3rd duo, 1st team
Ruby Kite 2nd duo
Sophia Gray  2nd individual, 2nd duo, 2nd team
Haze De Lange - Crow 1st individual (pictured)
Ivy Turner 5th individual, 5th duo, 3rd team
Sam Schol 5th individual, 5th duo, 3rd team

National Schools Aerobics 
Championships

Junior Campus
6 Layard Street, Invercargill

Email: juniorcampus@jameshargest.school.nz 

Senior Campus
288 Layard Street, Invercargill

Email: office@jameshargest.school.nz

School App
Free download from the respective app stores 

• Download School Apps NZ and select James Hargest College

Website 

www.jameshargest.school.nz

 Phone 

03 217 6129
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Coming Events for 2022

Senior Campus
October
 

Mon 17 Term 4 Starts
Wed 19 John Parsons Parent Evening 

Wed-Thu 19-20 Junior Production - Ancient Greece Grease
Thu 20 John Parsons Student Assemblies
  Subject Selection 4:30 - 6:00pm 

Mon 24 Labour Day
Tue 25 Sport and Cultural Blues Awards 6:00pm 

Wed 26 Youthmark 7pm at the Ascot 
  Junior Speech Competition
  YES Regional Finals
Thu 27 BOT Meeting in the Brig, 5:15pm
  Jazz Festival 7:00pm at the Ascot  

Fri 28 Senior reports emailed home
  Hire A Helper 

Mon 31 Year 9 Camps start 
  Otago Uni Space Tour Presentation in the Hall

November 
Wed 2 Last Day for Seniors 

  Senior Prize Giving
Thu 3 Otago Uni Space Project in the Hall
  Seniors optional attendance 

  SSS Sports Awards 

  Year 13 Graduation Dinner
Mon 7 NCEA Exams start
  Junior Exams start
Fri 11 New Entrant Day
Tue 15 PTA Meeting in the Brig, 7:30pm
Thu 24 BOT Meeting in the Brig, 5:15pm
Fri 25 MOE Accord Day - School Closed
Mon 28 MOE Accord Day - School Closed
Tue-Wed 29-30 Year 10 Activity Days 

  

Junior Campus
October 

Mon 17 Term 4 Starts 
Wed 19  John Parsons Parent Evening
Thu 20  John Parsons Student Assemblies
Mon 24  Labour Day
Thu 27 Athletics Day

November
Fri 11 New Entrant Day
Fri 25 MOE Accord Day - School Closed
Mon 28 MOE Accord Day - School Closed

E-mail Newsletters
The next newsletter will be issued via 

email on Friday 4 November 2022.
Hard copies of the newsletter will be 

available from either the Junior or 

Senior Campus office.
You can view the newsletter on the Hargest web 

site www.jameshargest.school.nz

Information Updates
If you have any changes to your details 

(e.g. address, phone numbers, medical details, 
emergency contacts, etc), please 

let the school know as soon as possible in order 
to keep our records up-to-date. 

Please email Mrs Breen (Senior Campus) with 
any changes at

office@jameshargest.school.nz

or phone 2176129

or Mrs Cribb (Junior Campus) at
juniorcampus@jameshargest.school.nz

or phone 2179250

Parent, Caregiver,  
Whanau and

Community Engagement
At James Hargest College we are always 

interested in engaging with our community 
and listening to parents, whānau and the 
wider community. If you have any good 

ideas or there is something special that has 
happened regarding Hargest, or there are 

issues, concerns or complaints we should be 
aware of,  

please contact the school office 

Senior Campus (2176129) or 

Junior Campus (2179250) or via email,  
office@jameshargest.school.nz

You will be put in contact with an appropriate 
staff member



Payments

All school accounts for Junior and Senior 
Campuses have been emailed. If you have 
not received an account, please contact 
the Junior Campus on 2179250 or the 
Senior Campus on 2176129. 
We encourage AUTOMATIC PAYMENTS 
to be made with the campus your child is 
attending, Year 7-8 Junior Campus bank 
account and Year 9 and above Senior 
Campus bank account. Please include 
your child’s student ID as a reference.  
The bank accounts numbers are:
02 0924 0408612 01 (Junior Campus)
02 0924 0408612 02 (Senior Campus)
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Every brain can learn better

Improve:

   * Memory

   * Attention

   * Processing speed

   * Sequencing

RESEARCHED BY TOP SCIENTISTS

Help for students with 

Dyslexia, ADHD/ ADD, Autism 

FIND OUT MORE TODAY!

www.fastlearning.co.nz

nicola@fastlearning.co.nz

Ph: 0221 635 890

Sowing seeds of learning

Workouts/Pilates

82 Salford Street (close to James Hargest College 

 and the Windsor Shopping locale)

www.btpilates.co.nz

027 756 4469

 

 

 

Stephen Pont – Invercargill Franchisee 

0272591594 or (03) 2170932 

Freephone 0800 956 956 

Invercargill@freedomdrivers.co.nz 

Total Mobility Provider 

Mobility Van with Wheelchair hoist available 

Call us for School Pick Ups/Drop Off 

After School/Weekend Activities & More 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


